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The Honorable Kellie Warren, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Judiciary 

Statehouse, Room 346-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 
 

Dear Senator Warren: 
 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 434 by Senate Committee on Judiciary 
 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 434 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 
 

 SB 434 would require requests for records that contain captured license plate data or that 

pertain to the location of an automated license plate recognition system submitted to a state or 

local law enforcement agency or governmental agency be directed to the state or local law 

enforcement agency or governmental agency that owns, leases, or contracts for the automated 

license plate recognition system.  The bill would define “automated license plate recognition 

system” and “captured license plate data.”  The bill would also add an exception for mandatory 

disclosure of public records of a public agency that contain captured license plate data or that 

pertain to the location of an automated license plate recognition system.    
 

 Both the Kansas Highway Patrol and the Department of Revenue indicate that enactment 

of SB 434 would not have a fiscal effect on the operations of either agency.  The Office of Judicial 

Administration states enactment of SB 434 would not have a fiscal effect on Judicial Branch 

operations.  The League of Kansas Municipalities states enactment of the bill would not have a 

fiscal effect on cities.  

 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 
 

 

 

 Adam Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 
 

cc: Vicki Jacobsen, Judiciary 

 Lynn Robinson, Department of Revenue 

 Wendi Stark, League of Municipalities 

 Sherry Macke, Highway Patrol  


